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Dear Resident

Community Information Sessions - Lake Hugh Muntz Floating Reed Beds

The common theme from the recent community information sessions held at the Albert Waterways Hall was
that the residents in attendance wanted the floating reed beds (FRBs) moved from their current locations
based on visual amenity and scientific grounds.

After seeking further advice from Council’s Catchment Management Unit about this proposition, it has been
established that the FRBs would be better placed in sheltered embayment areas close to stormwater
outlets. Locating the beds closer to stormwater outlets will be our best option for protecting the water
quality of the lake.

Recent weather conditions have also played a role in bringing forward this decision. The FRBs were
designed to be placed in sheltered locations rather than the current open water situation where they are
subject to greater wind shear and potential damage.

Between the 10 and 14 December, the large reed bed will be separated into two parts. One section will be
located near Morialta Park, whilst the other section will be located near Haslewood Court, slightly west
from the sailing boat shed. The third FRB will be positioned in the small bay located near Peninsula Court
(see attached location map). These locations will provide the best opportunity for the reed beds to
intercept stormwater from the pipe system.

Over the past few weeks | have personally called on residents immediately adjacent to the new locations
to discuss the proposal. | appreciate the decision to relocate the reed beds may not be acceptable to
everyone and it has been extremely challenging to balance the needs of all concerned.

My hope is that we can all work together to achieve the best outcome for the lake. This way the water
quality can be maintained and the lake will continue to provide recreational enjoyment.

If you are interested in joining the Lake Hugh Muntz Community Catchment Group, participating in the
group’s activities or receiving updates as they come to hand, please email Kris Boody at
kboody@goldcoast.qld.gov.au. .

If you have any questions about the functions of the reed beds or the water quality of the lake please
contact Catchment Management Officer Dayna Detlefsen on (07) 55816488 ddetlefsen@goldcoast.qld.gov.au

Yours sincerely

e

Councillor Paul Taylor

COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION 10

Chair Water Services Committee

Deputy Chair Engineering Services Committee
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